

Frontline Chronicles



A Monthly Publication of All Sufficient God Church

Dear Friends & Family

August, 2024



Nathan preaching from the Book of Psalms.



Dawn's dad, Bill turned 90 years young.



Bill with some of his grandchildren.

Lasting Legacy

By Nathan D. Pietsch

Dawn and I had the great enjoyment to celebrate Dawn's Dad's 90th birthday. When you think about this milestone, it is a remarkable accomplishment. Bill Cassius Squire was born in 1934. This was the same year of the shooting of Bonnie and Clyde and 300 million acres destroyed by dust storms which became known as the "Dust Bowl." The progression of technology in 90 years must have been remarkable for Bill to observe.

Bill has been very active in his church for decades. Even at 90 years old he still leads a Bible study group. Dawn also said that no matter how busy they were as children during the school years, Bill insisted the family attend church. Of course, the family didn't always like it then, but now years later, the family is very grateful for Bill's persistence.

As I reflect upon Bill's faith, I realize he has been building a magnificent legacy. The Bible says in Proverbs 22:6 (NKJV), "Train up a child in the way he should go, and when he is old he will not depart from it." Now Bill has children, grandchildren, and great grandchildren who are walking with the Lord.

As you reflect upon your own legacy, let your primary focus be on leading your family and others into their own personal relationship with the Heavenly Father, Jesus, and Holy Spirit. The Bible tells us that the angels in Heaven rejoice over one sinner who repents (Luke 15:7).

